
CHERRY VALLEY HISTORICAL SOCIETY NEWSLETTER 
Spring 2016 

 

 
The following have passed away since our last newsletter: 
         Alta “Irish” (Offenheiser) Jacobs    78     Aug. 2015 
   Bernita Shelden           90     Feb. 2016        
   Murray V. Quincer      87     Feb. 2016         
   Betty J. Larson             83     March 2016      
   Jana Doig              61,    April 2016    
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Franklyn Field 
 

 In 1946, Franklyn Lindgren, a former army flying officer during W.W. II, decided to make use of 
the training he received in the army.  He opened Franklyn Field, a state sanctioned, class one airport, a 
half mile east of Cherry Valley on the old Route 5.  The field was located on the old Harry A Johnson 
farm.  Somewhat across from the current Ipsen Industries area, it would have butted borders with the 
Valley Orchard.  He had two partners in his venture, Gordon Bartels and Jarl Ederstrom, both from 
Rockford.   
 In addition to air freight and plane storage, rental and maintenance, many student pilots were 
trained here.  Charter service of passengers was also a part of the business at this busy airport.  
 The Greater Rockford Airport was not in existence at that time, and passenger service was divided 
between Franklyn Field, and Machesney Airport, which was located north of Loves Park on Route 51. 
 Franklyn Field consisted of 60 acres, with three brassy runways.  The north-south and east-west 
runways were 2,000 feet long, and the third, which extended northeast and southwest, was 3,360 feet long. 
 The airport grew to the extent of having 28 airplanes in storage at one time.  In addition to the 
hangars, there was a cement block maintenance shop, and an office building.  A third structure was used 
for parts storage.  
 The earliest planes owned by the airport were:  a two-seater Aeronca Champion;  a Fairchild plane 
of Canadian assembly, purchased from the government as army surplus equipment;  and a Vultee Valiant, 
which is its army days was known as a BT 13-A 
 During the Korean War, Mr. Lindgren was again called to serve his country.  His wife took over 
operation of Franklyn Field during his two year absence. 
 The airport was sold in 1957 when Mr. Lindgren became an executive pilot for a Rockford firm.  
Shortly after he sold the airport, it ceased to function.   
 

The Cherry Valley Flying Club 
 

 The Cherry Valley Flying Club was composed of Vincent Popham, Clarence Offenheiser and 
Dudley Houdeshell, all of Cherry Valley, and Charles Banks of Irene.  The club, which operated out of 
Franklyn Field, owned an open cockpit Navy Stearman airplane.  
 The airport was a favorite gathering place for airplane enthusiasts.  During a summer evening, 
many spectators would gather to watch the planes taking off and landing at the field.  Mrs. Lindgren 
operated a sandwich and soft drink stand at the airport.    



 Each year an air show was held. Many pilots flew in for this event, as well as the local fliers.  This 
provided much excitement for the local residents as well.  Youngsters from the valley would climb the 
trees for a better view of the proceedings.   
 Today on this farm land, there is no indication that an airport ever existed.  But it did, and it 
provided an important service to our neighboring communities of Belvidere and Rockford as well as 
Cherry Valley. 
    Taken from the book “Our Memories are Warm 1835-1976” 
     by the Cherry Valley Bicentennial Commission 
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Springtime Comes by Dorothy Sheldon 
 

There is a day when winter ends 
Though no one knows when it will be 

We cannot set the date ahead 
But simply wait and see. 

 
So many do not know it then. 

They say that those who do have guessed 
But I have learned it from the ones 
Who surely ought to know it best. 

 
The bits of earth beneath my feet 
Were softly whispering together 
“Spring is here at last,” they said 
Now to look for better weather. 

 
The trees shook out their barren boughs 

With such new hope that I could tell 
That they heard the news and knew 

How soon all would be well. 
 

The wind seemed just yesterday 
Full of the cold, wet breath of snow 

And yet I knew the year had changed 
As soon as it began to blow. 

 
And all the time although i felt 
The snow and water underfoot 

Upon the breast of the glad earth 
I heard the green things taking root. 

.................................................................................................................................... 
 

 



 
 

Editor…. Pam Jeske      (golfnsew@aol.com) 
Please feel free to drop a line, add some content, share some stories either to my e-mail,  

the Historical Society’s e-mail (c v . h i s t o r i c a l 8 6 @ f r o n t i e r . c o m) 
Cherry Valley Historical Society, Box 266, Cherry Valley, IL 61016 

Or stop by, leave a note …have a chat with a member! 

mailto:golfnsew@aol.com
mailto:cv.historical86@frontier.com
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Thank you to the Cherry Valley Village Hall for their wonderful support and assistance. 
And to CV Methodist Women group for their sponsorship. 

Please let our sponsors know you saw their advertisement in the newsletter, we appreciate them! 
 


